Mayor’s Report
For

May 6, 2019 Assembly Meeting

Congressman Don Young’s Visit: Congressman Young visited
Petersburg on April 16 & 17 to celebrate the legislation he sponsored that
allowed the Hammer family to continue leasing USFS land on Petersburg
Creek where their cabin is located. He also me with Mayor Jensen,
Assembly Members Lynn and Marohl, and Manager Giesbrecht. Mayor
Jensen took Congressman Young to visit CEO Hofstetter at Petersburg
Medical Center and to Icicle Seafoods. The Congressman seemed to
enjoy his time in Petersburg.

Petersburg Medical Center Community Café: Petersburg Medical
Center will host a Community Café on May 9™ at 6:00 p.m. in the
Borough Assembly Chambers. The focus will be the Alaska legislative
budget cuts to healthcare and the impacts to the Medical Center. The
public is encouraged to attend to discuss potential forward thinking
healthcare strategies in Petersburg.



